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Currently we exist in an age where we consume the world through a
screen. The digital landscape affects and manipulates how we see and
experience the world. These abstractions create opportunities to be
critical of contemporary society and mass consumption, as well as
the people that consumerism neglects. Andrea Ibarra and Emily
Raboteau explore the realms where abstraction and social commentary
meet.
Andrea Ibarra’s series “Mediums,” is an attempt to disrupt the
phenomenon of the “screen” being the medium affecting the way we
perceive the world. Ibarra photographs natural landscapes and then
digitally manipulates the image. Her use of the digital landscape
forces the viewer to consider how their phone screens manipulate and
abstract how they engage with their surroundings and the natural
world. Ibarra’s images merge the natural and digital landscapes in
an effort to critique how prevalent the societal dependence on
absorbing massive amounts of information and having the breadth of
the Internet within the palm of ones hand.
Emily Raboteau’s series “ On the Blue Line,” is a portrait of NYC
Subway Stations on the A line in Washington Heights. Raboteau
photographs the advertisements that are left to decay. The
photographs become abstract paintings, that act as a record of the
lack of maintenance the station receives. While Ibarra’s photographs
act as an intermediary to consumerism, Raboteau’s are a byproduct of
it. As the more affluent neighborhoods in Manhattan continue to
flourish, neighborhoods like Washington Heights are neglected,
despite being increasingly gentrified. That neglect is realized in
the layers of torn posters left in various stations across the A
line.
Ibarra and Raboteau explore opposite ends of the same problem: the
consumerism that drives the masses to view the world from within
shiny screens, also drives the attention away from underserved
neighborhoods and towards the communities that afford to be
distracted by their phones.

